Hamlet, Robert, EMNRD

From: Hamlet, Robert, EMNRD

Sent: Friday, May 8, 2020 10:24 AM

To: Littrell, Kyle

Cc: Bratcher, Mike, EMNRD; Venegas, Victoria, EMNRD; Eads, Cristina, EMNRD

Subject: Deferral Approval - XTO - AJ Adkins Tank Battery #3 - ( Incident #NDHR1922533133) (1RP-5638)
Attachments: Deferral Approval - XTO - AJ Adkins Tank Battery #3.pdf

Kyle,

We have received your deferral request for Incident #NDHR1922533133 AJ Adkins Tank Battery #3, thank you. This
deferral request is approved.

e SWO5 is in the pasture and technically should have been denied for deferral. Due to the extreme danger from
the high pressure pipeline and XTO using a hydrovac to clean up contaminants in close proximity, sample point
SWO05 is deferred.

e XTO’s closure report for the above referenced release requests to backfill the remaining excavation and
complete remediation during any future major construction/alteration or final plugging and abandonment,
whichever occurs first. The areas requested for deferral are identified on the site map as “SW05”, “SW10”,
“SW11”, and “FS29”. The area has been delineated and documented in the report. At this time, OCD approves
this request. The Final Report C-141 will be accepted for record and marked accordingly. The release will remain
open in OCD database files and reflect an open environmental issue.

Please let me know if you have any further questions.

Regards,

Robert J Hamlet

State of New Mexico

Energy, Minerals, and Natural Resources
Oil Conservation Division

811 S. First St., Artesia NM 88210

(575) 748-1283
Robert.Hamlet@state.nm.us




